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18/11/2022

WestConnex M4-M5 Link: 3A Mainline Tunnels (SSI 7485)
Operational Environmental Management Plan, Sub Plan and Monitoring Programs (Conditions

D5, D6 and D14)

Dear Mr Cooper,

I refer to your submission of the Operational Environmental Management Plan for 3A Mainline Tunnels
and its supporting suite of documents. I also acknowledge your response to the Department’s review
comments and requests for additional information.

I note these documents:

 have been prepared in accordance with the consultation requirements of conditions D3(a), D8(a)
and D8(b) of the approval, including consultation with:

o DPE Water;

o Natural Resources Access Regulator (NRAR);

o DPE Environment and Heritage Group;

o Sydney Water;

o NSW Environment Protection Authority (EPA);

o Inner West Council; and

o City of Sydney Council;

 have been reviewed by Transport for NSW and no issues have been raised with the Department;
and

 contain the information required by the conditions of approval.
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As nominee of the Planning Secretary, I approve the documents tabulated below under the corresponding
condition in the following table:

Document Name Document
Version

Reference
Number

Approval
Condition

Operational Surface Water Quality Monitoring Program
(OSWQMP)

Revision 1
13 May 2022 SSI-7485-PA-232 D14

Operational Groundwater Monitoring Program (OGMP) Revision 1
2 November 2022 SSI-7485-PA-314 D14

I also acknowledge receipt of the Operational Environmental Management Plan, Revision 1 dated 4
February 2022 submitted for information in accordance with condition D6 and the Operational
Groundwater Management Sub-plan, Revision 1 dated 2 November 2022 submitted in accordance with
condition D5.You are reminded that if there is any inconsistency between the approved documents listed
above and the conditions of approval, then the requirements of the conditions of approval prevail.

Please ensure you make the above documents and this letter publicly available on the project website
before the relevant works commence as per condition B17.

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Sarah Kamarudin at
sarah.kamarudin@dpie.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely 

Dominic Crinnion
Acting Director
Infrastructure Management

As nominee of the Planning Secretary
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